MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 22, 2009

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, M-Steubenville  
 
Mark Heskett, A-Dillonvale            

     Township






Nancy Malin, A-Adena                  

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, M-Toronto

           Ron Malin, A-Smithfield Township

Jeffrey Bonecutter, M-Wayne Township


Thomas McConnell, A-Salem Township            

Rich Brownlee, M-Bloomingdale       


Phil Piciacchia, A-Yorkville  

Teresa DiCarlantonio, M-Steubenville


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton                   

Don Elder, M-Knox Township       


Barbara Stacey, A-Empire           

Joe Ellis, M-Wells Township       



Joseph Taylor, A-New Alexandria   

Mayor Pat Freeland, M-Smithfield   

     

Joe Kmatz, M-Springfield Township 


GUESTS                     

Charles Kokiko, M-Mt. Pleasant Township                    Belle Everett, Ohio Trustee Association

Frank Litva, M-Warren Township
      
                      Deana Kelley, Irondale

Mayor Tammy Morelli, M-Rayland         


                                            

Matt Parise, M-Wintersville    


            STAFF       

Mayor Gary Pepperling, M-Amsterdam   

            Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director

Steve Pesta, M-Ross Township



 Robert Smith, Planner

Matt Rose, M-Brush Creek Township        

 Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Judy Ruckman, M-Mingo Junction

Mayor Merl Sebring, M-Mt. Pleasant 




Carl Sgalla, M-Tiltonsville          

                              

Mayor Harry Thomas, M-Richmond     




Lou Vandeborne, M-Cross Creek Township

Sherma Chevalier, A-Irondale





Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale 

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Secretary Trzaskoma called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF MARCH 25, 2009 MEETING








Betty Lou Tarr stated there were two corrections which need to be made before accepting the minutes.  The one correction was with the February attendance, Adena had representation at the meeting and Amsterdam did not.  The second correction was under the Planners Report there were 16 responses to the refuse survey, not 6.  Mr. Parise made a motion to accept the minutes of the March 25, 2009 meeting with the corrections; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously.
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President Fabian announced that they were passing around the 2009 Membership Directory and everyone was asked to look at their area and make sure the information is all correct and then place a checkmark next to the name/names so we know everything has been checked for that area.

COMMUNICATIONS – There were no Communications at this time.

COMMITTEE REPORTS – There were no reports at this time.

PLANNER’S REPORT – Mr. Smith reported that a sight visit was held and Mr. William Murdock, director, Urban Development in Columbus attended.  There were two potential Brownfield sights which were visited, the old paper mill off of S.R. 7 and the old roundhouse in Georges Run, Mingo Junction.  It was a great meeting.


The Planner reported that all the contracts between the asbestos abatement and Mr. Vukelik  have been signed.  They started the removal of asbestos on April 20th and should be completed within 30 days.


He has been working on the Neighborhood Stabilization Plan.  He has completed all the floodplain and census maps for the houses in Toronto and Steubenville Township.  Mr. Smith has completed an environmental and statutory checklist.


We are still waiting to hear from the US EPA to reply on the Brownfields grant as to whether or not Jefferson County will receive funding.  

 DIRECTOR’S REPORT


Mr. Mucci reported that by the middle of May the Mt. Pleasant Demolition project which is way overdue will be completed.


RUSH RUN WATER PROJECT – This project is basically completed.  They are in the process of the punch list, seeding and clean up.



FY2008 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The CDBG Allocation is $243,000.00.  The three targeted areas are Ross, Island Creek, and Smithfield Townships and they have all chosen paving projects.  The bid packets are available at the Commissioners Office with the opening being held on May 28th at 9:45 a.m.   Under the Emergency Repairs, we received 61 applications.  We should be able to fund around 8 or 9 homes.  We referred 14 applications for funding under the TANIF (homes with children under 18) and 14 applications for funding under the weatherization program.  All applicants will receive a letter from Regional Planning and some received an application from CAC.


FY2009 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We are in the process of putting together the grant.  The three targeted areas for this grant year are Warren Township, Yorkville, and Irondale.  We need to get these projects in line.  The second public hearing is scheduled for May 28th at 10:30 a.m. at the Commissioner’s Office.  Mr. Mucci asked for anyone who is able, to please try to attend this second hearing especially those in the targeted area who have submitted projects need to attend.  All those who are in the targeted area need to submit a letter from the legislative authority signed by the Mayor, Trustees, or whomever stating they would be responsible for anything over the allotted amount of $49,000.00.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization (NSP) for Region 19 and Jefferson County is moving forward.  We have been notified by the state that our application has been reviewed and we have been awarded the grant.  This is a four year grant and ends in mid 2013.  We anticipate moving in a timely fashion and hopefully completing in two years.  

JEFFERSON COUNTY RPC











APRIL MINUTES











PAGE 3
USEPA GRANT – As it was noted, we did have the Director here and that was cosponsored by BHJ Commission.  He enjoyed his visit and was very impressed.


Web Site - Regional Planning now has a web site.  It is www.rpc.jeffersoncountyoh.com .  It is basically still under construction, Mr. Mucci encouraged everyone to go visit the site and make suggestions.


2009 Directory – Mr. Mucci stated the Directory is going around and he would like to finish it up so that new Directories can be published and distributed.


Financial Report – Betty Lou reported that the appropriations for this year are $177,063.00 and thus far thru the month of March the expenditures stand at $38,679.86.  Everything is going okay thus far with the RPC budget.  Everyone has paid their membership dues except for the Village of Bloomingdale.


Mr. Mucci spoke briefly on the upcoming meetings:



April 29th – 2:00 p.m.  Connect Appalachia meeting at JCC, Room 111-113



April 30th – 2:00 p.m.  US Census meeting at the RPC office



May 27th – Regional Planning Commission meeting 7:00 p.m. -2nd Floor of the Towers



May 28th – 10:30 a.m. FY09 CDBG 2nd Public Hearing at the Commissioners Office


The Director spoke about the very successful grant workshop which was held on April 16, 2009 at JCC.  Lana Watkins from OMEGA came and talked about how to prepare a grant, how to write a grant, and what type of grants is out there.  


Mayor Freeland stated that Ms. Watkins had indicated that she would be willing to come to Jefferson County and put on a seminar to teach everyone how to write these grants.  Mayor Freeland asked the Commission if there was an interest, she would be willing to help set everything up for Ms. Watkins to come here and teach this seminar.  Mayor Mucci explained  this seminar would be about six hours long and after the completion you would receive a certificate at the end for writing grants.  He explained there is a lot more to writing a grant as opposed to gathering information and putting words down on a paper.  Our services through OMEGA are free since we are members, but this would be classified as an expertise service, so there would be a small charge for this.  If there is enough interest, Mr. Mucci will find sponsors to bring her in and put on the six hour seminar.

GUEST SPEAKER – President Fabian introduced the guest speakers for this evening, Belle Everett who is a Township Trustee for Warwick Township in Tuscarawas and himself, Scott Fabian, who is a Steubenville Township Trustee here in Jefferson County.  They both sit on the Board of Directors on the Ohio Township Association.  President Fabian explained they were going to inform the commission of the government collaboration plan and the commission study.  He explained currently there is a study commission going on right now and when the commission was first started it was looking at consolidating small governments into larger ones.  In other words eliminating townships and small villages and forming large ones.  The trustees were informed of this last year.  After having a few meetings and realizing there weren’t any township trustees on this commission, a few township trustees were added. The commission’s current emphasis has switched to how local government can work together and share services.  A lot of the townships and cities are already doing this.  President Fabian urged everyone to tell their leaders or foreman to start documenting everything and writing it down of their shared services.  The time is going to come when this study commission is going to ask for proof as to whether these local governments actually do what the trustees and folks are telling them at these commission meetings.  That is why he is urging everyone to start keeping a log of everything they have been doing.  Ms. Everett went over what President Fabian had reported and repeated that the townships and villages need to let the government know what they are doing. She gave examples of how her township works with the village and other townships and saves thousands of dollars.  Everyone needs to contact their House Representative, the Senate, everyone, just get the word buzzing and let them know how effective you are and give them examples of what you do and have done.  She thanked the Commission for having her.
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NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be May 27, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT:
Mr. Vandeborne moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Malin; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

